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House Transportation Leaders Introduce $284 Billion Surface Transportation Reauthorization Bill
Last night, the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee took the first step in this year’s effort to clear a long-overdue surface transportation reauthorization bill by introducing the “Transportation Equity Act:  A Legacy For Users” (TEA-LU).  The legislation authorizes $284 billion through 2009 for highway and transit programs.   

The bipartisan measure (H.R. 3) was introduced by the leadership of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee – Chairman Don Young (R-AK) and Reps. Jim Oberstar (D-MN), Tom Petri (R-WI) and Peter DeFazio (D-OR).  

The bill’s funding level has been endorsed by the White House, which announced earlier this week its support for a six-year, $284 billion reauthorization plan.  H.R. 3 represents a 42% increase over guaranteed funding levels in TEA-21, which expired 17 months ago.   The bill is essentially the same as last year’s version of TEA-LU and retains such features as a new $6 billion “Projects of National and Regional Significance” program to help states pay for nationally-significant mega projects.  

Reaction on Capitol Hill to the introduction of TEA-LU was mixed.  Key senators, including Senator James Inhofe (R-OK), Chairman of the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee, expressed dissatisfaction with the funding levels in TEA-LU as well as the White House’s proposal.  

H.R. 3 is expected to move quickly through the House.  The Transportation & Infrastructure Committee has announced a markup on March 2, with House floor action expected during the week of March 7.   It should be noted that “high priority projects” requested by House members will not be added to the bill until committee markup.
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House Appropriations Committee Announces Major Reorganization; Rep. Istook Loses Transportation Subcommittee Chairmanship

In an effort to overhaul the difficult and time-consuming process of passing annual spending bills, the House Appropriations Committee on Wednesday night unveiled a major reorganization of the committee’s overall structure.  

Of major significance to MTA, Rep. Ernest Istook (R-OK) – who has served as chairman of the Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee for the past two years – was removed from this key position.  Taking his place at the helm of the newly reconstituted Transportation, Treasury and Housing Subcommittee is Rep. Joe Knollenberg (R-MI), a veteran member elected in 1992 whose district includes suburban Detroit.  Knollenberg is perhaps best known for his legislative efforts to ban the installation of “low-flush” toilets in new construction.

In addition to the shakeup among subcommittee chairs, major changes are also anticipated at the staff level.  Such changes will have a significant impact on every aspect of the appropriations process.  

The Appropriations Committee will formally ratify these changes during a reorganization meeting scheduled to take place on February 15.  

In the days ahead, MTA’s federal lobbying team will undertake a comprehensive evaluation of the lineup changes on the Appropriations Committee and how they may impact continued appropriations for the Eastside project and other MTA priorities. 

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
